











Legal landscape

Victoria does not directly regulate social networking. Under the Crimes Act 1958,
Victoria has the power to prosecute crimes which may arise from actions taken on
social networking sites, for example:

e threats to Kill;

e stalking, including repeatedly using the internet to publish material about someone
which is designed to make them apprehensive;

e abduction with intention to rape; and
e sexual penetration of a child under 16.

Victoria has also recently introduced the Personal Safety Intervention Orders Bill, which
will provide people with better protection against stalking and other inappropriate
behaviour, including cyber and schoolyard bullying.

Under last year's amendments to the Sex Offenders Registration Act, registered sex
offenders must now provide additional personal details including internet, instant
messaging, facebook and chat room user names or any other user names or identity
used by the person on the intent or through other electronic communication services.

Victoria Police has a number of dedicated officers within the Sexual Crime Squad — the
Internet Child Exploitation Team — that target offenders who use the internet to groom
young teens via social media. Victoria Police are able to access the information on the
Sex Offenders Register and can use this information to target offenders who use the
internet to groom young teens via social media.

Victoria also supported the establishment of the National Cybercrime Working Group to
review Australian arrangements to fight cybercrime.

Victorian Government Support for the Alannah and Madeline Foundation

Finally, as Victorian Premier | am proud to be the Victorian Patron of the Alannah and
Madeline Foundation. Victoria, along with the Commonwealth Department of
Education, Employment and Workplace Relations, actively supports the Foundation’s
Cyber Safety and Wellbeing pilot in Victoria schools and, in 2009, contributed $250,000
to the pilot program. The program will contribute to our understanding of the best ways
to ensure our children benefit from the learning opportunities provided by the internet in
a safe way.

| hope that this information is of value to the Committee. If you would like any further
information about Victoria’s activity in this area, you can contact Ms Katrina Reyen,
Acting General Manager, Innovation and Next Best Practice, Victorian Department of
Education and Early Childhood Development, on (03) 9637 2962.

Yours sincerely
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